
Dear <FirstName LastName,>

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety 
Act. Rivian Automotive, LLC has decided that certain model year 2024 Rivian R1S and 
R1T vehicles fail to conform to Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard (FMVSS) No. 208 — 
Occupant crash protection. Our records show that you are the owner of a vehicle affected  
by this condition.

What is the problem?

Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard (“FMVSS”) 571.208 Occupant crash protection states, 
“Vehicles certified to meet the requirements specified in S19, S21, and S23 on or after December 1,  
2003, that are equipped with an inflatable restraint for the passenger position shall have a 
label attached to a location on the dashboard or the steering control hub that is visible from 
all front seating positions. The label need not be permanently affixed to the vehicle.” Some 
vehicles built during the suspect period were not equipped with the required label.

If a dashboard air bag warning label is missing, the occupant may not be aware of the risks  
a deploying air bag may pose to an infant or child occupying the front passenger seat.

What should you do?

Rivian requests that you read and understand the following air bag warning label information 
provided with this letter however no further action on your behalf is required. 

Do you have other questions?

If you have further questions, please call Rivian Service Support at 1-855-748-4265. 
Or visit our website: https://rivian.com/support/article/recall-information

For additional information please visit NHTSA.gov/recalls. If you believe that Rivian  
has failed or is unable to remedy the defect within a reasonable time or without charge, 
you may submit a complaint to the Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration, 1200 New Jersey Avenue S.E., Washington, D.C. 20590, or call the toll-free 
Vehicle Safety Hot Line at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153) or visit www.safercar.gov.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. The quality and safety of your vehicle  
is of the utmost importance to us.

Rivian

IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL
This notice applies to your vehicle, VIN  XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX

2024 Rivian R1S & R1T
Dashboard Air Bag Label

NHTSA Recall No. 24V-319
Rivian Recall No. FSAM-1429

For updated information, please visit  NHTSA.gov/recalls 14600 Myford Road   |   Irvine, California 92606   |   1-855-748-4265

EVEN WITH ADVANCED AIR BAGS
• CHILDREN CAN BE KILLED OR SERIOUSLY INJURED BY THE AIR BAG.
• THE BACK SEAT IS THE SAFEST PLACE FOR CHILDREN.
• NEVER PUT A REAR-FACING CHILD SEAT IN THE FRONT.
• ALWAYS USE SEAT BELTS AND CHILD RESTRAINTS.
• SEE OWNER’S MANUAL FOR MORE INFORMATION ABOUT AIR BAGS.

THIS VEHICLE IS EQUIPPED
WITH ADVANCED AIR BAGS



Federal law requires any lessor who receives this notification pertaining to any leased motor 
vehicle to send the notice to the lessee within 10 days. 


